
TR193/2024-25 
 

SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

Chester Road Service Road, Castle Bromwich 
Notice of Temporary Road Closure 

 

The Council gives notice under Sections 14 and 15 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 
1984 (as amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions) Act 1991), being 
satisfied that all traffic should be restricted or prohibited to ensure that the following 
works can be undertaken in safety: 
 
Location: Chester Road Service Road, Castle Bromwich, B36 0JU – Closed at the 
Service Road entrance near to Toby Jug Pub. 
 
Date(s) and time(s) when restriction will apply: Thursday 6th February 2025 between 
09:30 and 15:30hrs. 
 
Reason for restriction: Access to Telecom Apparatus Using Cherry Picker. 
 
Works on behalf of: BT Openreach. 
 
Diversion route: Chester Road and Chester Road Service Road.   
 
Access cannot be provided through the restriction for Police, Fire and Ambulance 
Services responding to emergencies. 
 
Pedestrian access to all properties within the restriction and access through the 
restriction will be maintained along defined routes throughout the period of closure. 
 
For further information contact: Zoe Hargill – 07718804752. 
 
 
PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management  
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
tro@solihull.gov.uk  
  
 
30 January 2025 
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